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Mabuhay!                                                  
Greetings from the Philippines!                
In the name of Jesus, Thankful for my 
pastor and supervisor for believing in 
us and being part of this awesome 
AIM ministry under Global Missions.     
From Brother and Sister Gutierrez.


What’s Going On in Ibaan 
Church?                                        
- heaven rejoice over one 
teenager repented and baptize 
in Jesus name.                             
- brothers and sister from 
Saudi Arabia visited church.       


What else is happening in 
IBAAN church?                          
- Brothers and Sisters work 
together for the upcoming 
seven years anniversary. 
Pastor Joseph prepare a pot 
of jackfruit with coconut juice 
using an old school burner.        
- IBAAN ladies are recognized 
for their hard work on Mothers 
Day Sunday. Thank you Lord 
for godly ladies raising godly 
children.
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What else is happening?                                                      
- invited by Pastor Guji to attend a 21year 
anniversary service held in Tulos, Rosario 
Batangas. It’s wonderful to be part of 
such celebration. Thank you Lord for 21 
years.                                                          
- another opportunity to hear powerful 
messages at General Conference 
Philippines 2025 delivered by none other 
than Global Missions Director Rev Adam 
Hunley, Pacific Region Director, Rev 
Roger Buckland, Rev Scott Sistrunk.          
- and continued home bible study at 
Seabreeze by brethren still being held 
every Wednesday. Praise God for 
continually opening the door for His word 
to be planted.                                               


Thank you all for your prayer and support 
for what the Lord is doing in Ibaan 
Church.                                                        
IBAAN church will continue to look for a 
piece of Land to build a sanctuary for 
Jesus and to bring the Gospel of Jesus in 
every household in the community of 
IBAAN.


Please continue to pray for our journey in 
the Philippines.


We appreciate and love you all. God’s 
blessings to all.


Brother Jose and Sister Cristy Gutierrez 


“With God all things are possible..” 
   


   Matthew 19:26



